

## HERRICKS PUBLIC SCHOOLS



## Herricks High School

Joan Keegan, Principal jkeegan@herricks.org

Mr. Andrew Frisone, Assistant Principal afrisone@herricks.org

Mr. Bryan Hodge, Assistant Principal bhodge@herricks.org

September 2023

Dear Parents/Guardians and Students:

Since there is limited space, student driving and parking for seniors continues to be a problem at Herricks High School. Traditionally, as the year progresses, more students become eligible to drive and wish to bring cars to school. As a result, we recommend that students not drive to school unless it is absolutely essential. If your child does wish to drive, he or she must leave ample time to **park off campus if space is not available**.

All student cars parked on school property must be <u>properly registered and must display the school-parking</u> <u>permit on the front windshield above the N.Y. State registration sticker.</u> Cars are to be registered in the Assistant Principal's Office and this registration form must be returned with <u>a copy of the driver's license and automobile registration.</u> Only <u>Seniors</u> with a full driver's license (Class D or 5) are eligible to drive to school at <u>ANY TIME.</u> (Note: junior licenses do not automatically become full licenses on a person's 17<sup>th</sup> birthday. A formal application must be filed with the Department of Motor Vehicles.)

Please be further advised that any student who violates school rules, parking regulations, or who drives recklessly on campus will have this privilege revoked and be subject to further disciplinary action. In addition to campus security, **illegally parked vehicles may be ticketed and towed**. Please also note that vehicles parked in the student lot are done so at the owner's risk and the **school assumes no responsibility for damage or theft**. Your signature indicates that you understand this and that your student driver agrees to comply with school requirements for safe driving and parking as described in the Student Folder.

If there are any questions, please contact Andrew Frisone, Assistant Principal at 305-8703.

Sincerely, Andrew Frisone (Assistant Principal)

Student Name:	Phone (Home)
Driver's License ID No	Class:
Make:Year:Color:_	
License Plate No	Car Registration No
I have read the above, and give my child permission to drive and park the above vehicle in designated areas on school property when space is available.	
Parent/Guardian Signature	Date